
Upcoming Events  

Week 4  
Wed, 16 August  
¶ Parent Teacher          

interviews (SCHOOL     
CLOSES AT 2PM)  

Thurs, 17 August  
¶ Senior Winter           

Tournament  

Week 5  
Mon, 21 August  
¶ Visiting author Avril 

McDonald  
Thurs, 24 August  
¶ Lunchtime disco for Yrs 

1-2 

¶ PTA meeting ñ7.30pm 
in the staffroom  

Fri, 25 August  
¶ Lunchtime disco for Yrs 

3-4 

¶ Evening disco for Yrs 5 -

8 5.30 -7pm  

¶ New Entrant Parent 
meeting ñstaffroom 
9.30am  

Week 6  
Tues, 29/Wed, 30 August  
¶ Friis School Photos    

being taken  

PRINCIPALõS MESSAGE 

Hello Everyone 

The last eight days have been especially sad for PBS as we lost four 
treasured community members; a former teacher (Fran Cottle), 
two beloved school parents and also a former student (Lucas 
McLiver-Grant).  Our hearts go out to these families who have lost 
their loved ones.  A number of staff wish to attend Lucasô funeral 
this Friday at 11am, so I am making plans for this to happen by 
splitting classes and getting some relief teachers in.   I trust parents 
will understand our need to grieve with the family and be there for 
them at this difficult time.   

School closes at 2pm tomorrow for our Parent-Teacher interviews. 
Rain is forecast, so we are in for a wet afternoon and evening.  The 
library will be open to provide a warm and dry place for parents 
and students to wait if desired.  A staff member will also be present 
to supervise any children you wish to leave in the library whilst  
meeting with teachers.  So don those raincoats and grab an um-
brella! Iôll be available all afternoon and evening if you want to pop 
in for a chat too. 

On a brighter note, our ERO review went well last week.  The   
review team noted lots of positive progress since our last review in 
2013 and affirmed the next steps we had identified for              
development.  The official report will be published near the start 
of Term 4.   

Stay warm and well everyone.  

Warm regards, 
Jess Ward ï Principal/Tumuaki 
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WELCOME TO 
NEW STUDENTS  

Welcome to the following 
students who started        
recently at our school:   
Kade, Jamie and EllaðRm 
17 and JentezenðRm 21 
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TERM 3 PARENT-TEACHER INTERVIEWSñTOMORROW 

Bookings will close at 9am tomorrow morning ð Wednesday, 16 August.  Unfortunately, late bookings 
cannot be taken, but you can email the class teacher at any time to make alternative arrangements to 
meet. 

To book interviews times: 

¶ Go to www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/home 
¶ Enter the school events code сутȄŎ  
¶ Click óGoô and follow the prompts 

If you do not have access to a computer, then please contact the 
school office to arrange an appointment.  As always, if you cannot 
attend interviews on this date, alternative arrangements can be made directly with your childôs class 
teacher.  Please note there is only one interview slot available per  child.   

KIDS QUOTE  

A group of students found a weta on a tree.  When the duty  

teacher approached, she was told it was okay because one of the 

students could Ńspeak wetań.  The child in question was    

whispering to the weta and reported back to everyone that it said 

Ńit was very scaredń.  No wonder as there were a large number 

of children crowding around !  

                   THE GREAT PRE-LOVED  
          KIDS CLOTHES EXTRAVAGANZA! 
  Come on down to the Great Pre-Loved Clothes Extravaganza  

  on Wednesday, 16 August (during Parent-Teacher Interviews)  

in the PBS Hall from 2.30-8pm   

                               Clothes ranging from $1-$5 

Come and have a look at some good quality, pre-loved clothing, 

              shoes and accessoriesñsome even brand new!   

                       All money will go towards Yr 7/8 camp fees 



PERSONALISED ARTWORK                  
CALENDARS, CARDS AND DIARIES ñA  
PTA FUNDRAISER  
Your children have produced some glorious artwork which 
will be turned into 2018 calendars, cards and diaries.  They 
make the perfect Christmas gifts and are great for sending 
overseas!  The timeline for viewing and placing orders is as 
follows: 

ü  The art will be available to view in classrooms this week ï
 have a look at the art works during parent interviews 

ü  Order forms will be available from 14 August ï keep a 
look out for them in the school bags 

ü  Orders to be in by 24 August 

 Any queries contact Nicki on 021 066 8183. 
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FROM THE PTA 
The next PTA meeting will be held on Thursday, 24 August at 7.30pm in the staff room 

     All welcome! 

REUSABLE BAGS  

As one of our fundraisers for the year, we are selling re-usable bags.  These bags are 
great as they fold away into their own little carry case and can be used at any time.  They 
are strong and waterproof, so could be great for tog bags, shopping bags, or just a bag 
that you can use at any time.  In the photo below you can see the different designs and 
also how small they fold up to with the carry case that they go into.  There are also some 
great prizes up for grabsð3 different skateboards, some balls and some other prizes. 
You can order your re-usable bags by contacting Samara Shaw on email                         

doris110cc@gmail.com and paying $5 electronically into BNZ PTBS PTA account 02-0733

-0148141-002 Ref:  Childôs name and Rm No. or by filling in the order form 



MID-WEEK MUNCHIES 
ARE BACK  
Every Wednesday morning tea time 
for the next 2 weeks.  This is a Year 
7/8 camp fundraiser.  This week we 
are  selling yummy baked goods 
outside Rm 15 for $1 and $2. 
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KINDO TIPS  
Kindoôs company name is ñThe Growth Collectiveò so youôll see this name appear on your 
bank statement and in the confirmation emails you receive from Kindo. 

§ Items which are ñopt-inò such as fundraisers/sport OR items with no dollar amount    
attached such as the winter tournament will appear in the main menu with their own 
button. 

§ Items which are curriculum based and are syndicate/school wide will appear inside the 
ñFees and Donationsò button such as school trips. This is because everything in the 
fees and donations area of Kindo is automatically linked into our student management 
system eTap. 

§ You will receive a confirmation email from Kindo when you place an order. Previous 
order information can also be found in the ñMy Ordersò menu inside Kindo. You need to 
fully complete the transaction in order for it to process, so if you canôt see it there it 
hasnôt been completed correctly ï you may not have completed the transaction once 
you got to the checkout. 

NEW ENTRANT PARENT INFORMATION PRESENTATION ñ
TATAHI SYNDICATE  
A New Entrant Information Presentation will be held for all parents 
of new children on Friday, 25 August from 9.15-10.15am in the 
staffroom. 

This session will: 

§ Provide an overview of the óTransition to Schoolô 
§ Provide an overview of the New Entrant Programme in     

reading, writing and mathematics 
§ Highlight how you can help at home with learning, and explain the purpose of the 

Home Learning Books 

In Tatahi Syndicate, we believe that successful partnerships between home and school are 
established when both parties have a shared expectation and knowledge of their childôs 
learning.  We would love to see you there. 
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FRIIS SCHOOL PHOTOSñJUNIORS/FAMILY AND SPORTS 
TEAMS 

The next round of photos (Years 0-2, family, sports and other teams, and Rms 3, 13 & 28 that 
missed out last time) will be taken on Tuesday, 29/Wednesday, 30 August.  Please see below for  
instructions: 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TOUCH RUGBY SEASON  
Touch season starts 17 October 2017 and all registration forms must be in by 1 September 
2017.  Registration forms are attached to this newsletter.  Extra copies available at the 
school office. 

If there are any requests these must be written on the registration 
forms.  I can not guarantee the requests, but I will try my best. 

Once team lists go up NO changes will be made. 

If you are interested in coaching and would like to complete the Level 
1 Coaching Course on 24 August at Mazengarb Park, please let me 
know asap.  This is not essential but a great way to learn drills etc to 
help you coach. 

Looking forward to another great season. 

Lynsey Batty, School Coordinator 


